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By e-mail 
 

Longueuil, Octobre 14th, 2021  
 
 
 

  

 
 
OBJET :  Your request for information 
  Ref. : ACC-21-31  
 
 

   
 
This refers to your request for information concerning all individuals who have died in police 
custody in Quebec from January 1, 2010 to the present, with all of these particularities (the age, 
gender, location of death and police service involved for).   
 
BEI has started its operations on June 27, 2016. To see information after that date concerning any 
independent investigation, you can click on the following link :  
 
https://www.bei.gouv.qc.ca/enquetes/statistiques-enquetes-independantes.html   
 
Information regarding age, gender, location of death and police service involved appears on 
resumes made for each investigation. That page shows all the relevant information. So, you can 
click on each file relevant sequence. 
 
https://www.bei.gouv.qc.ca/enquetes/trouver-une-enquete-independante.html   
 
We shall not release any information on other form, in regard to the law disposition : 

 
Section 15. The right of access applies only to documents that can be released without 
requiring computation or comparison of information.   

 
Regarding informations before June 27, 2016, in conformity to sections 47(4) et 48 LAI, we must 
refer you to the person in charge of the information acces of the Ministère de la Sécurité publique 
du Québec:  

 
Gaston Brumatti, responsable 

https://www.bei.gouv.qc.ca/enquetes/statistiques-enquetes-independantes.html
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Accès aux documents et de la protection des renseignements personnels 
Ministère de la sécurité publique 

2525, boul. Laurier, Tour Laurentides, 5e étage 
Québec (QC)  G1V 2L2 

 

acces-info@msp.gouv.qc.ca 

 
In accordance with section 51 of the Act mentioned above, an appeal for review of this decision may 
be brought under Division III of Chapter IV of the Act within 30 days from the date of its receipt. 
You will find attached the applicable legislative provisions, as well as the notice of appeal for 
review. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
Original signed 

Robert Rouleau, assistant director 
In charge of access to documents  
and the protection of personal information  
 
Att. Notice of review and legislative provisions 
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